




Taverner asked whether secondhand equipment could be used. Dr. Rothstein replied that 

secondhand equipment could be used. Director Cappel echoed CFO Fama's idea of a 

capital campaign. Vice Chair Galligan asked that the board continue discussion after 

additional information was provided. 

8. SUGGESTED AGENDA ITEMS FOR NEXT MEETING

• Discussion of additional operatories in San Mateo

• Sonrisas Annual Board Retreat will take place on Thursday November 12th 1-4pm

• Director Navarro requested that the board review Sonrisas' security system, following the recent

UCSF security breach.

9. Meeting was adjourned at 8:04 pm.
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